
Births, Deaths and Marriages Registration Regulations 2019 – Proposal for Repeal 

Ms HADDAD question to ATTORNEY-GENERAL 

It is on behalf of my constituent, Scott, who contacted me on behalf of transgender and 
gender diverse Tasmanians. Earlier this year, Women Speak Tasmania posted on their 
Facebook page that representatives from their organisation met with the Attorney-
General, Guy Barnett, about Tasmania's Birth, Deaths and Marriages Registration 
Regulations 2019. The post read, and I quote: 

The meeting was very productive and Mr Barnett expressed considerable interest 
in the impressive body of evidence put forward and committed to looking further 
into the issues raised. 

The law reform in 2019 has been overwhelmingly positive and has done no harm to 
anybody outside the transgender and gender diverse community. Will the Attorney-
General rule out repealing those 2019 reforms and give Tasmanians a clear 
commitment that they will not be at risk under his leadership of that portfolio? 


